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JUNE
MEMORY VERSE

"And as thy days, so
shall thy strength be.”

~Deut. 33:25B, KJV

Barcelona Road Baptist Church June 2018
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BRBC VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL
JUNE 11 -15
9-12 AM
AGES: 6 YRS. THROUGH 6™ GRADE

PREREGISTRATION FUN DAY
SATURDAY, JUNE 9
9-NOON
BOUNCY HOUSES, GAMES, REFRESHMENTS

COME ONE, COME ALL!
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From my heart to yours:

Several years ago Jackie and I |
had a marvelous time studying at
the University of Durham in
England.

The focus of the summer workshop was
early Celtic Christianity in Great Britain.
Afterward we stopped at a little village called
Castle Camps, a few miles from Cambridge.
The village has some attractive thatched-roof
homes and is surrounded by wheat fields.

Castle Camps had meant nothing to me
until a few months prior to our trip. I ran
across another Stubblefield on the internet.
This Stubblefield had more information about
our common roots than I had discovered. He
had traced our family tree beyond Gloucester
County, Virginia in 1675 to Castle Camps.
There twelve generations ago in 1570, William
Stubblefield was born. His grandson Simon
was the first Stubblefield on American soil.

Our search for Stubblefield roots at
Castle Camps was not fruitful. However, at
the village church we picked up a brief history
of the church going back to Saxon times. The
clergy are known since 1337. One of these
was John Ernest Bode who served from 1860
to 1874 and is buried in the adjacent ceme-
tery. He is known in the larger Christian world
as the author of the hymn, "O Jesus, I Have
Promised.” Bode wrote the hymn at a partic-
ularly difficult time of personal struggle.
There were problems in the church as well.
Recall some lines of the hymn:

O Jesus I have promised to serve
Thee to the end;

Be Thou forever near me,
my Master and my friend;

I shall not fear the battle,
if Thou art by my side,

Nor wander from the pathway,
if Thou wilt be my guide.

These words still offer encouragement
and hope for all of us when we face tough
times. As Moses wrote long ago, "The
eternal God is thy (our) refuge, and
underneath are the everlasting arms”
(Deuteronomy 33:27).

As we turn the calendar on June, Vacation
Bible School is just around the corner. Note
the information on the front of the Banner.
We look forward to a large number of boys
and girls in attendance. We are grateful for
Shelly Wagner and her leadership in putting
together this year's VBS. A special thanks to
all the workers who will be involved in helping
touch the lives of the wonderful kids entrust-
ed to our care.

Two other major events will take place dur-
ing June. Our Wyoming Mission Trip is sched-
uled for June 21-July 1. Willard Zeiser is
leading this important mission effort. The
names of the others making the trip are found
elsewhere in the Banner. Let's remember to
pray for their safe travel and that the Lord
will use them in a powerful way at WindCity
Church in Casper.

During the last week of June, our children
will go to camp. Each year boys and girls make
decisions for Christ at this spiritual retreat.

Your Pastor,
Jon Stubblefield
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Attendance & Finances
Bible Study Sun AM  Sun PM Wed.

4/01/18 166 216 55 99
4/08/18 168 192 79 100
4/15/18 158 173 79 83
4/22/18 154 173 72 91
4/29/30 182 200 95 98

APRIL BUDGET RECEIPTS: $54,140.89
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Happy
JUNE

Py Birthdays!
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1—Gary Grey
1—Robert Maynard
1—Jackie Stubblefield
5—Elton Gray
6—Irey Dallas
7—Wayne Leeper
11—Summer Jones
13—Dale Clancy
16—Lita Shrader
17—Betty DeLong
19—Lee Latiolais
20—Anna Grippe
22—Gwen Dallas
22—Phyllis Eddy
25—Charles Buchanan
26—Alan Farrow
26—Ken Parker
26—Becky Bettis
29—Betty Maricle
29—IJon Rey Sullivan
30—Leslie Bibb

SUGGESTIONS FOR JUNE

clothing (socks, hats/scarf,
hair ties/clips, gloves)

LAV W

3—Ralph and Susan Felder
5—Wayne and Kaye Leeper
6—Bud and Marge Moore
7—Bob and Barbara Smith
8—Gaddis and Laurrel Oliver
9—Gary and Carla Grey
12—Danny and Linda Walter
21—ABill and Dollie Armstrong
21—Doug and Linda Banks

CHANGE POINT
BABY SHOWER

JoAnne Carter and Terri Sanders of
Change Point in Hot Springs are shown with
the many nice gifts they received for the
agency at the shower on Friday, April 13.
The agency is always in need of diapers
which they distribute to the parents and
families who utilize their services.

Change Point is celebrating 30 years
of serving children and families in this area.
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SECURITY SYSTEM

The security cameras are in place at
the church.

During office hours, the following
procedure should be followed:

Use the door nearest the mailbox at the top
of the driveway.

Push the buzzer ‘))) to the right of the
door.

Wait for a response. The red light will turn
green when the door is unlocked.

To exit, push green lighted button to the left
of the door.

(You can use a key to come in any of the
other entrances during business hours or
after business hours.)

PLEASE MAKE SURE THE DOOR
YOU EXIT LOCKS BEHIND YOU.

Again, | wish to THANK all who are
donating books to the Church Library.

Also, to the nice couple who donated
a large amount of greeting cards. Come see.
They are only 25¢ for 2.

Don’t forget — FREE puzzles. Come
help yourself.

General John Payne,
guest speaker at the

J | and Maggi Payne,

banquet, shown with his
parents: Deacon Jimmy

Our own Clark Cogswell is a member of Village
Men's Chorus who entertained. We thank Clark
for using his artistic talents in the creation of

the wonderful decorations.

Then said |, "Here am |; send me"

Bill Bettis,
Chairman of
the Deacons,
was MC for
the evening.
A great time
was had by
the approxi-
mately 70
people who
attended.

(More pictures on the web site.)
www.brbchsv.org
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

clip and place in your church directory.

Mary Ellen Pickinpaugh
54 Durango Way
209-1085

Mary Ellen Pickinpaugh has lived
in Hot Springs Village for six or seven
years and recently decided to join Bar-
celona Road Baptist Church.

Having moved here from the
Omaha, Nebraska area, Mary Ellen
retired after serving over 20 years as
an LPN, mostly in senior citizen pro-
grams. Then she went back to work and
has been with Right at Home for over
two years.

Mary Ellen has three children—
one boy and two girls. She has six
granddaughters and one grandson, plus
four great-granddaughters and another
one on the way. Mary Ellen has been
married to her husband Roger for 50
years. She enjoys embroidery and
reading in her spare time.

We're happy to welcome Mary
Ellen.

Jerry and Charlotte Hanchey
20 N. Badalona Drive
912-286-4246, 912-288-3981

Jerry and Charlotte Hanchey
moved to the village several weeks ago
from Blackshear, Georgia. They joined
the BRBC family in mid-May and are
visiting different Sunday School
classes to find just the right one. Jerry
is an ordained deacon.

Charlotte retired after working
in the behavioral health field for 20
years. Jerry worked in Child Support
Enforcement with the State of Georgia,
retired from there and then worked in
administration with a Dodge dealership
for over seven years.

The Hancheys have three sons.
One son lives in Dothan, Alabama.
Another lives in Little Rock and has
four children. Another son lives in
Benton and has two children.

Jerry enjoys golf and Charlotte
describes him as a "jack of all trades”
around the house. She enjoys working
in the yard and has been tackling some
overgrown landscape in their new front
yard.

They both enjoy home projects
and music and have already joined the
BRBC choir.

Welcome, Jerry and Charlotte.
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TRIO OF TESTIMONIES

MISSION TRIP

W
CASPER, WY

WindCity june 24-JUNE 28
Church

Remember to be in prayer for our members
who will travel to Casper, WY, for a mission to
WindCity Church. They will be leaving June 21
and travel by individual cars. David Robinson
will drive the van accompanied by Dan and
Linda Jackson and four of our youth.

Those planning to go are:
Eirene Ang
Megan Archuleta
Bill and Becky Befttis
Nico Carroll
Clark and Anna Cogswell
Dan and Linda Jackson
Summer Jones
David Robinson
Grady and Linda Waggoner
Willard and Juel Zeiser

The Trio of Testimonies scheduled for
April 20 turned into a "duet” of testimonies

While there, they will assist with Vacation
Bible School. Packages of cookies are needed
for the refreshments at VBS. They can be

due to the sudden illness of Ruth Manweiler.
However, Bill Armstrong and Harold Garrett
did a fine job sharing how they came to know

brought to the church any time before June
17. Any questions, contact Linda Jackson at
870-243-6241 or lindajackson.parr@gmail.com.

the Lord and what living for Him has meant in
their lives.

v
g ¥ e/) Sollie Jones, our summer missionary intern for 2018,
WN_~7" was born in 1996 in Michigan where her father was
serving as pastor of a North American Mission Board
church plant. For the past 15 years he has been pastor
of the Schwab City Baptist Church near Livingston, TX.

Sollie will be a junior at Ouachita Baptist University next fall. She is working on a
degree with emphasis on Mass Communication and Christian Studies. She plans to
use this degree as preparation to serve in either global or statewide outreach and missions. Her inter-
est in missions was srarked by a 2014 trip o Zambia, Africa, where she participated in training teach-
ers under Bethany Global Missions.

Last summer, her developing love for missions led her to accept an invitation to work with a new church
plant in Palmer, Alaska, associated with the Alaska Baptist Convention.

During high school years Sollie participated with the youth of our church in trips to youth week at the
Glorieta Conference Center and to the Windermere camp in Missouri.

Sollie is the granddaughter of Lloyd Thrash and the church appreciates Lloyd and Bettye Jo providing
lodging.
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Sunday
FellowsN'P

Joan McMurry, Emcee

Moffitt.

Dennis Russell introduces
Wendell and Carolyn

APRIL 29, 2018

New members were welcomed by
their deacons at a fun gathering on Sunday
evening. We encourage everyone to become
acquainted with these new families.

Tony Gaston welcomes  John Emmons laughs with
Dale Clancy. (Shella Damian and Betty Jo
was unable to be here.) LaFargue.

WELCOME NEW MEMBER

Clip and place in your church directory.

Bradley Alfonso
2988 Little Blakely Creek
Road
Jessieville, AR 71949
226-8885

Bradley Alfonso, who has been
attending BRBC since April of 2017, com-
mitted his life to Christ at Camp Renu at
Spring Lake Camp in Lonsdale, AR in June
of 2017. Since then, he and his brother
Noah Cornett have regularly attended
BRBC's Wednesday Night Program and
Sunday Morning Services.

He is an honor roll student in the
fifth grade at Jessieville Elementary
School. Bradley is the son of Christina
Cornett and Jason Alfonso of Kansas. He
plays soccer, baseball and football in the
Boys and Girls Club Program.

We're hapﬁy to have Bradley as a
member of our church family.

The HSV Gideons
Auxiliary presented
&M information on their
greeting card minis-
try recently for
BRBC members and
the community. Joan
A McMurry and Kitty
Braswell led the program, showing a video and handing
out packets of cards produced by the Gideons.

"Thank you for allowing us to share something that's
so close to our hearts, and that's leading people to
the Lord," Kiﬁr Braswell said. She explained how
prayer and Bible distribution are used worldwide in
many places to help people know how to become a
Christian.

The cards are also available online at Gideons Inter-
national. They can be used to recognize and honor
special times in the lives of friends and family by
donating Gideon Bibles in honor of those events. The
donations are used to buy Bibles and place them in
hotels, hospitals, doctors’ offices, and hundreds of
other places. Kitty said she and a group of women
once even distributed Bibles to a Planned Parenthood
o'f]fice where staff members were happy to receive
them.

Joan McMurry said there are 15 women in the local
auxiliary. She shared the story of how she met her
husband Richard after he made a Gideons presenta-
tion in church.

Jo Burke also told how Gideon Bibles helped lead
some of her friends to a relationship with the Lord.

For more information, please contact Joan McMurry
at 922-4237.




"By the Cross We Care,
One Person At a Time"

Barcelona Road Baptist Church
390 Barcelona Road

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909
Telephone: 501-922-0692
Fax: 501-922-4462

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436
Email: brbc3@att.net

Church Staff:

Pastor: Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626
Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504

Youth Minister: David Robinson—915-8039

Children’s Ministry Director: Ann Webb—501-802-1346

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to
keep members informed about programs of
the church and to report news about its
members.

Deadline for articles is the
fifteenth of each month.

You may e-mail your articles to
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the
church office.

Non-profit
Organization
U S POSTAGE PAID
Permit No. 413
Hot Springs, AR 71901

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner.

Schedule of Services:

Sunday Services:
Sunday School - 9:30 AM
Sanctuary Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Celebration Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Youth - 5:15 PM
Evening Worship - 6:00 PM
Wednesday Evening:
Prayer Service - 6:00 PM
Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM

Church e-mail addresses

General brbc3@att.net

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net
Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com
Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net
Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net
David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net
Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net
Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net
Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net

www.brbchsv.org

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:
Monday through Thursday 8:30 am—4:30 pm
Friday 8:30 am—3:00 pm




